

## Town of Hull

**BOARD OF HEALTH** 

**253 ATLANTIC AVE** HULL, MASSACHUSETTS 02045

TEL: (781) 925-2224 FAX: (781) 925-2228

## Minutes of March 8, 2007

A meeting of the Board of Health was held on Thursday, March 8, 2007 in the Louis Costa Meeting Room located on the first floor at the Municipal Building. The meeting was called to order at 6:08P.M. Present were Board Members Virginia MacDonald R.N., Donald Gillis, Barbara Cannon and Kevin O'Brien, Health Director.

- The Board reviewed and approved the Minutes of January 18, January 25<sup>th</sup> and February 8, 2007.
- ➤ The Board reviewed and approved the Director's Reports for January and February 2007.
- ➤ The Board reviewed and approved the Public Health Nurse's Reports for January and February 2007.
- The Board reviewed and approved the Monthly Statistics for January and February 2007.
- ➤ Kevin O'Brien gave an update on 180 Cadish Ave, #5. He stated that the ceiling beams have been fixed and gutters and down spouts were put on the shed and side of building. Shingles were removed from wall area above and were weather proofed
- An update regarding the Library was given. The Public Library had a broken pipe on the second floor. All rugs had to be removed.
- An update regarding the meeting with Light Company on February 15, 2007 was given. Mr. O'Brien and Ms. Sullivan met with members of the Light Company and John MacLeod. It was noted to the Light Board that some rentals have electricity and are not inspected by the Board of Health. The Town Bylaw states that the Board of Health must inspect prior to having the electricity put on in the tenant's name. The Light Board will remind their employees of this Bylaw.

They're being no further business a motion was made to adjourn; the meeting was adjourned at 6:50pm. The next meeting is scheduled for April 19, 2007 at 6:00pm in the Municipal Building.